
 
 
 
2024 PRESIDENTIAL PREFERENCE PRIMARY RECAP 
 
 
 
With the election certification and audit complete, the first of four elections 
in 2024 is officially in the books for Pasco County. Overall, the Presidential 
Preference Primary was a very smooth election, although the turnout was 
lower than previous election cycles. With only one candidate remaining in 
the race for US President and Florida's primary after Super Tuesday, we 
saw only 31,472 votes cast which equates to nearly 20% of registered 
Republicans who participated in this election.  
 
A very special thanks to all our amazing election workers who made it 
happen, and thanks to those who voted! 
 
We now turn our attention to six municipal elections on April 9th.  Per Florida 
law, my office conducts the elections for the cities of Dade City, New Port 
Richey, Zephyrhills, San Antonio, Port Richey, and the town of St. Leo. 
 
Once we wrap up the six municipal elections next week, we will begin 
preparing for candidate qualifying followed by the Primary Election on 
August 20th, and the General Election on November 5th. 
 
To better prepare for the upcoming elections, visit our website to verify your 
address is up to date, view your sample ballot, and research candidates 
and initiatives beforehand.  Also, familiarize yourself with the three ways to 
vote: Election Day, Early Voting, or Vote by Mail.  Visit PascoVotes.gov for 
additional information. 


